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 We now have 176 followers on Twitter! 
Please follow us @Summerleahearts for all of the latest news and events. 

 

Week beginning 12th March 
Mon 12th: Year 3 swimming 
Wed 14th: International Day  
Fri 16th: Yellow Class Photos 
Mrs Crook’s last day before her maternity leave 
Teacher led clubs finish today 
 
Week beginning 19th March  
Mon 19th: Year 3 swimming 
Year 1 Superhero dress up day 
Tues 20th: Phil the Bag collection day 
7pm Time to Dance at Worthing Pavilion (ticket 
only) 
Thurs 22nd: 9am EYFS and Year 2 spring assembly 
10am Year 1 spring assembly  
2.45pm Celebration of Learning  
6pm Year 6 residential meeting for parents 
Fri 23rd: Sports Relief – more information to 
follow 
Externally led clubs finish today 
Sat 24th: 10-12pm Beach Clean at Banjo Road 
 

Please see the previously issued calendar for 
key dates and events this spring term. 

Please also see our website calendar, as well as 
separate letters, for more information. 

 
  

 
 
 
 

 

                                 Spring Spectacular 
Last Thursday 8th March, Glee (our school choir) 
showcased their amazing love and talent for singing 
at the Windmill Theatre.  
The Windmill Theatre is such a great little venue 
and we were delighted to be able to secure a 
performance booking with them this year. There is 
something really special about children having the 
opportunity to perform on stage and this year’s 
event will be another memorable experience for 
the children and their families.  
It was a sell out show and included a wide range of 
songs sung collectively as well as duets and solos. 
All of the songs were performed with boundless 
energy and enthusiasm and every child shone.  
Congratulations to Glee for such an amazing 
evening of entertainment and thank you to Mr 
Burrows and Mrs Crook for all of their hard work in 
preparation for the event as well as on the night 
itself.  
Thank you also to the staff that helped behind the 
scenes and to everyone that came along to show 
their support. It is such a privilege and pleasure to 
see the children genuinely enjoying music and 
singing and performing to such a high standard.  
We can’t wait for next year!  
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Online Safety 
Research carried out by Barnardo’s has highlighted 
concerns about Facebook’s new Messenger Kids 
app which is due to be launched soon in the UK. It 
will allow children as young as six to communicate 
either in groups or one-to-one, using text messages, 
video calls and photos, which has raised concerns 
that children could be at risk from grooming, 
sexting and online bullying. The charity 
commissioned a YouGov survey of 997 parents, 
asking for their views about the app. Ninety per 
cent of parents said that they were concerned 
about their children using the new app. 61 per cent 
said they were worried that strangers would be 
able to pose as their children’s friends on the app.  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Team Workers 
Our Personal Learning and Thinking Skill of the 
fortnight is Team Working. Ask your child how they 
can/have demonstrated this.  

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

It’s International Day this week at Summerlea! 
On Wednesday 14th March we will be 
celebrating our world’s continents during an 
International Day. During this exciting day we 
will be taking the children on a journey through 
the different continents of the world where 
they will learn and experience some of the 
physical, human and cultural differences. There 
will be a range of activities and discussions to 
take part in including ‘Gumboot dancing’ in 
Africa, French lessons in Europe and climate 
change in Antarctica. We look forward to 
sharing some photos of the day with you via our 
website and Twitter page! 
 

Phil the Bag is coming soon! 
A reminder that we are taking part in ‘Phil’ the bag 
this year. ‘Phil’ the bag is a free clothing recycling 
initiative and will help us to raise funds from the 
textile donations we receive. Our collection date is 
Tuesday 20th March. All you need to do is put any 
textiles/clothing in good condition into a bag (black 
sack, bin liner, plastic bag or old pillowcase) and 
bring them into school on the recycling morning - 
we will be collecting all donations in the Laurel 
Room. The bags are then weighed and a certificate 
and cheque will be given to us – it really is as simple 
as that!  
What happens next? 
These textiles are then sold on and distributed to 
people who can use and enjoy them in developing 
countries, which at the same time saves our 
environment from the burden of further resources 
going to landfill. 
What will they collect? 
All kinds of adult and children’s clothing, hats, 
shoes, belts, handbags, and household textiles 
including sheets, pillow cases, duvet covers, curtains 
and towels. 
They do not accept: 
Blankets, Bric-a-Brac, Duvets, Pillows, Sleeping Bags, 
Rugs, Carpet, Offcuts of fabric, Any WET items,  
Tent Canvas, ripped or stained clothing 
Thank you in advance for your support.  

 

Beach Clean  
On Saturday 24th March please meet at Banjo Road, 
Littlehampton for 10am to join our Summerlea 
Beach Clean. This has been initiated, organised and 
promoted by Harry Wicks (Year 5 pupil) and Mrs 
Chittenden (LSA). Both were inspired by an 
assembly led by Mrs Strong earlier this term about 
the global issue of plastic pollution. What a 
fantastic way to come together as a community and 
make a difference.  We look forward to seeing you 
there!  

 
 
 

 

 

Snow 
The week before last, we experienced some 
extremely cold weather and even had some 
snowfall. Mr Strong (Premises Manager) 
worked hard to ensure the site was as safe as 
possible for children, their families and staff, 
enabling us to open as normal each day.  
Our primary concern is the safety of children 
and staff as they make their way to and from 
the school and move around the premises.  
In line with our snow plan, we will always 
inform parents if we decide to close through 
our usual communication systems, including 
our website and ParentMail. We would also 
inform local radio stations.  
We know that school closures cause disruption 
for families and do not take decisions to close 
lightly with safety always being paramount.  
Thank you for your support and for ensuring 
your children were dressed appropriately, 
especially on World Book Day!  
 



  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Vision, Values and Ethos 
Following formal and informal feedback from pupils, parents, staff and governors, we have reviewed our 
school’s vision, values and ethos.  
 
School Mission 
A mission or purpose is something that will always be true and remains unchanged. Our mission is our core 
reason for being.  
 
We encourage all children to be… 

 successful learners who enjoy learning, make progress and achieve 

 confident individuals who are able to live safe, happy, healthy and fulfilling lives 

 responsible citizens who make a positive contribution to society locally, nationally and globally  

School Creed  
A school creed is a statement of belief. Our school creed helps us to keep our school a special place to live 
and learn together and we often say it in assemblies. This is our school creed; you will probably find your 
child/ren can recite it word for word!  
 

This is our school 
Let peace live here. 

Let the rooms be full of happiness. 
Love of one another, 

Love of all people, 
And love of life and living. 

Let us remember 
That as many hands build a house 

So many hearts build a school.  
 
School Values 
Our school values are known as the ‘Summerlea Seven’ and are remembered by the acronym (HEARRRT, 
with three Rs).  
Honesty 
Equality 
Aspiration 
Respect, Resilience, Responsibility 
Trust 
 
School Vision  

A vision is a picture of the future if we were achieving our mission. It is not time-bound and, once achieved, 
a new vision will be created. Below is our new school vision.  
 
A community that… (in no particular order) 

 is values driven 

 embraces change and challenge 

 has exciting and inspiring environments 

 is inclusive and nurturing  

 communicates, collaborates and celebrates 

 learns and grows together 

 offers an engaging and active curriculum 
 is child-centred and creative 

School Motto 
A school motto is a phrase that summarises an educational institute’s values and priorities. It is traditionally 
accompanied by a coat of arms (school logo). Our motto is currently ‘Growing thoughtful learners and 
independent thinkers’. We would like to give all of our families, as well as our staff and governors, an 
opportunity to have an input into a new motto in the near future, once the School Pupil Council have done 
some work around this. Thank you for your interest.  

 
 



  

 

 
 
 



  

 

 
 
 



  

 
 
 
  
  



  

 
 
 
 
  



  

 

 


